
FINDING OF NO SIGNIFICANT IMPACT 

Modification of an Existing Negotiated Agreement for Use of Outer Continental Shelf Sand 
from Borrow Area Tl in the Collier County Beach Renourishment Project 

Pursuant to the National Environmental Policy Act (NEPA), Council on Environmental Quality 
regulations implementing NEPA (40 CFR 1500-1508) and Department of the Interior (DOI) 
regulations implementing NEPA ( 43 CFR 46), the Bureau of Ocean Energy Management 
(BOEM) prepared an environmental assessment (EA) to determine whether the modification of 
an existing negotiated agreement for the use of Outer Continental Shelf (OCS) sand in the 
Collier County Beach Renourishment Project (project) would have a significant effect on the 
human environment and whether an environmental impact statement (EIS) should be prepared. 

Several NEPA documents have been previously prepared by the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers 
(USACE), BOEM and project sponsors evaluating impacts of the project. In 1995, prior to initial 
construction, the USACE prepared an Environmental Assessment (EA) to describe the affected 
environment, evaluate potential environmental impacts resulting from the proposed action, and 
describe alternatives to the proposed action. Subsequently, two other EAs were prepared by 
Collier County and adopted by BOEM in 2005 and 2013 to evaluate the potential impacts of 
using a new OCS borrow area, Tl. This 2017 EA, prepared by Collier County and adopted by 
BOEM, incorporates by reference the previous effects analyses determined to still be valid and 
augments a subset of analyses in light of changes in the proposed action. 

Proposed Action 

Collier County (project sponsor) has requested use of OCS sand resources from the Tl borrow 
area (up to 1.7 million cubic yards [cy]) to nourish 8.9 miles of Collier County's shoreline, 
including Vanderbilt Beach, Pelican Bay, Park Shore, and Naples Beach along the southwest 
coast qf Florida. BOEM' s proposed action is the modification of an existing negotiated 
agreement to increase the length of the lease term and increase the volume of OCS sand 
authorized for use in the project. Collier County was previously authorized to use 0.5 million cy 
of OCS sand from Tl under lease (Negotiated Agreement No. OCS-G 35160); the existing lease 
will expire on April 14, 2018. In June 2017 Collier County requested a lease extension and 
increase in authorized volume as Collier County planned to renourish beach sections previously 
permitted by the US ACE and Florida Department of Environmental Protection (DEP). In 
September 2017 Hurricane Irma passed through the Gulf of Mexico and caused extension 
erosion along the project area. In order to restore the beaches to design template, additional 
beach fill is now required. Collier County has requested to use 1. 7 million cy of OCS sand in the 
project and proposes to complete renourishment within three years. 

Alternatives to the Proposed Action 

Based upon a combination of economic, engineering, and environmental factors, Collier County 
identified beach nourishment as a central component of its comprehensive beach management 
program. Previous NEPA documents have considered a range of potential shore protection 
alternatives, including structural and non-structural options, varying beach berm widths, and 
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